
FROM BRITAIN 

 

Comrade  

I am sorry that I am unable to attend your Second Congress.  

Please convey my apologies and Solidarity.  

I and my trade union the RMT is struggling and defending  Retired 
members against austerity and the ongoing attacks from our Anti Working 
Class Government.  

It's regrettable that there is much disunity caused by the European Union 
in its defence of Capitalism and Imperialism and its refusal to accept the 
decision of the people to leave the EU.  

Pensioners and Retired People are also paying for the preservation of 
Capitalism and part of the campaign.  

I send International Greetings and Solidarity.  

 

Tony Donaghey RMT Retired Members in Britain. 

 

February 2019 


